January 29, 2008

Update on Radon in South Lake Tahoe

By Jeff Miner,

Radon At Tahoe

Since I last addressed the City Council a few months ago there have been some developments regarding radon in the Tahoe Basin.  This is appropriate, because January is National Radon Awareness Month.  Radon has also crept into the news, with the Sacramento Bee running my letter to the editor this month and KTVN Channel 2 in Reno running a piece on radon on their Sunday News broadcast.  Both are available on my web site, www.RadonAtTahoe.com
1.  In October, the El Dorado County Board of Supervisors met at Tahoe at the College and heard from George Faggella, State Public Health Radon Official give the results of the 2007 Tahoe Radon Survey, that over 50% of the houses in South Lake Tahoe had elevated radon.  County Environmental Health officials pledged to attack the problem.

2.  At the Board of Supervisor’s January 8th meeting in Placerville, they passed a resolution declaring January as Radon Action Month (included in your packet).  El Dorado County Environmental Health presented to the Board a Radon Awareness Program (included in your packet).  Among the objectives in the program was to recommend to Development Services that they adopt a radon ordinance in the form of Appendix F of the IRC (International Residential Code) for the Tahoe Area.
3.  The Board, however, at their January 15th meeting, did not have enough support for a radon ordinance for Tahoe, and instead directed Development Services, Planning and Environmental Health to look into it and report back to the Board by March 28th.  Larry Lohman of Developmental Services has told me he only intends to incorporate the language of Appendix F into “Title 15” of the Building code.  This makes it optional to use radon mitigation in new construction rather than requiring it on all new buildings as other high radon areas in the country do. 

4.  If I read it right, the Board of Supervisors again spilt between Tahoe and West Slope interests where we only had our representative, Norma Santiago, standing up for radon safety at Tahoe.  I was hoping El Dorado County would take the lead and the City would follow their efforts, but it seems that if we want to protect our citizens in the Tahoe Basin from radon, the City will have to be the lead agency in regard to a radon ordinance.
5.  We have Ginger Huber from County Environmental Management and George Faggella from the State Public Health Radon Office as resources if the City Building Department wishes to pursue a stronger response to radon than the county has.  I am a state certified radon mitigator, though I act as a consultant and not a contractor, but I can also be a resource.  

6.  I recommend that the City assign an interested Council Person to form a committee to work through the various aspects of addressing radon in the City of South Lake Tahoe.  I would be willing to help in that effort.

